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12th May 2019. 
 
 
Subject: Invitation letter to the 25th South Pacific Bodybuilding Championships 

 
Dear Presidents, colleagues and friends, 

 
The South Pacific Bodybuilding Federation (SPBBF) is pleased to announce that the 
25th Pacific Championships will be held from October 23-27, 2019 in Païta (New 
Caledonia). 
 

We would like to thank all the members of the Organizing Committee who we know, 
who have been working for several months at this competition which must be a 
success, since bodybuilding will be deprived of the Pacific Games in Apia (Samoa) next 
July. 
 

19 individual categories will be proposed as well as the category couple who will return 
to New Caledonia, host country of this competition. Remember that this event is major 
for our discipline and all the athletes, delegates, judges and officials of each Oceanian 
Federation. 
 

The Team managers meeting, the judges meeting, the seminar for the judges and 
coaches, the Congress must be the necessary link for the relations between the 
different leaders that we are, our sport needs the potential and the ideas of all. It is also 
a moment of meeting and exchange. To note the importance of our Congress which will 
be elective this year. From now on, we must work within our respective Federations to 
be able to designate and propose future leaders who will lead the SPBBF for its future. 
 

You will find attached to this letter, the various documents necessary for the registration 
of your Teams and Athletes, the program as well as the inspection report. It is essential 
to respect the dates of return to allow the organizers to finalize the preparation of these 
Championships 2019. 
 

Recall: Affiliation fee are payable before the start of the Congress, 100 US$ in cash for 
each Federation present and only in US$ currency because of the exchange rate 
(memberships fee as per Article 28 alinea 4, rule book SPBBF). Thank you all in 
advance. 
                                                                                                         

 Yours in Sport, 
 
                                                   Pierre Frogier 

                                               Président SPBBF 

 
                 
 
           Roland Chodey                                                 Ursula Te'o Martin 

        Secretary General                                      Assistant Secretary General 
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